The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:30 pm, on Monday, November 16, 2015 at the Village meeting room with Mayor Corless, Trustees Duncan and Pack McCarthy present.
Pledge to the Flag

Mayor Corless opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Vouchers

Upon motion by Trustee Duncan seconded by Trustee Pack McCarthy enacted all in favor for approval of vouchers in the amount of $17,124.03 were audited and ordered paid.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the October meeting were approved, upon motion by Trustee Pack McCarthy seconded by Trustee Duncan enacted all in favor.  
Correspondence

· Letter from Department of Transportation re: CHIPS account.  Village balance is $20,918.33, and a EWR balance of $2,457.88.  

· Letter from Legislator Barbara Scuccimarra to Putnam County Executive Odell re: Nelsonville Firehouse Lease Agreement

· Letter from the Village of Cold Spring Planning Board re: Lead Agency for an application by The Scenic Hudson Land Trust

· Letter from Congressman Sean Patrick Maloney re: Hudson River Estuary grant program.  

· Congressional Proclamation from Congressman Sean Patrick Maloney re: recognizing America’s Veterans

· Letter from Rosemary Bernasconi re: sidewalk in front of her house

Reports

Mayor Corless reported that:
· He will be meeting with representatives from Central Hudson regarding the changing out of fixtures on Main Street light posts.  
· People are dumping leaves on Secor Street, and they are beginning to pile up on the road.  He asks that people dump them further into the woods.  

· Philipstown Tree Service will be trimming trees.

· The Village is renting a grinder to take care of the uneven sidewalks. 

Trustee Pack McCarthy reported that:
· On Friday, November 13th, in conjunction with the Haldane Service Day, 7th graders helped clean up the Nelsonville trails.  Nelsonville resident Evan Thompson gave a talk to the group and led them onto the trails.  
· She had a meeting with the Town of Philipstown Code Enforcement Officer regarding the Uniform Building Code.  The plan is to adopt a similar local law.  She will keep in touch and follow-up.
· Previously a bridge was discussed that was on the trails and a hazard.  She spoke to the Village Attorney, Robert Lusardi, and he agreed that Recreational funds can be used to fix the bridge.  The NY/NJ Trail Conference also has volunteers who could help.  
· The Village Tree Lighting Ceremony will be held next week.  It’s a public event and everyone is welcome.  
Trustee Duncan reported that: 
· He’s been on the Fire House contract, and will try to get it wrapped up this month.  He has been in contact with Barbara Scuccimarra and they are trying to find something they both agree on.  He doesn’t feel that he’s gotten very far with them, and something needs to be done.  
Old Business:

Former Nelsonville Firehouse – Executive Session

New Business:
Bagged Leave Pickup – Dec. 5, 2015

The contractor for leave pick-up on Dec. 5th asked that paper bags be used.  He would like to ask that residents use paper bags, but it is not mandatory.  

Uniform Fire and Building Code Local Law

The discussion on the Uniform Fire and Building Code Local Law will be tabled until the Board has more discussions with the Town.  

Election Resolution

Upon motion of Trustee Pack McCarthy seconded by Trustee Duncan, the following resolution was enacted all in favor

Notice of Annual Village Election

“Notice is hereby given that the annual election of and for the village of Nelsonville, Putnam County, New York, will be held in said village at the municipal building, 258 Main Street, Pearl Street entrance, on March 15, 2016, with the polls open between the hours of noon and 9pm, and that at such election the following officers are to be elected for the term set opposite hereto respectively:



Trustee        

two year term


Justice


four year term

Winter Parking Ordinance

Winter parking and snow removal regulations in the Village of Nelsonville:

The ban on overnight parking on any public street in the Village, between the hours of midnight and 6am, will be enacted when snow or ice is predicted, or when additional time is needed to clear the streets. Residents must call 265-2500 after 5pm, each evening to learn the decision for that night. 

A limited amount of overnight parking is permitted in the area so designated, on North Pearl Street.  All vehicles parked in this area must be removed by 9am, in order that the lot can be cleared.

The regulation is in effect from December 1 through March 31.

The Nelsonville Village Board reminds residents that it is a violation of section 1219 of the New York State Vehicle and Traffic law to throw snow into the roadway.   Residents must comply with this law if the streets are to be properly cleared.

Finally, property owners and/or occupants are required to keep their sidewalks clear of snow and ice. 

Cable Franchise Resolution

Resolution Approving the Change of Indirect Control of the Franchisee Under the Cable Television Franchise

WHEREAS, Cablevision of Wappingers Falls, Inc. (“Franchisee”) owns, operates and maintains a cable television system (the “System”) in the Village of Nelsonville, New York pursuant to a cable television franchise (“Franchise”) granted by the governing body of the Village of Nelsonville (the “Franchise Authority”), and Franchisee is the current duly authorized holder of the Franchise, and 

WHEREAS, pursuant to an Agreement and Plan of Merger (“Agreement”), Neptune Merger Sub Corp., a Delaware corporation and a subsidiary of Altice N.V. (“Acquiror”), will merge with Cablevision Systems Corporation (“Cablevision”) (which owns 100% of the ownership interests in Franchisee), and, as a result, the indirect control of Franchisee will change (the “Change of Control”); and 

WHEREAS, Franchisee and Acquiror have requested the consent of the Franchise Authority to the Change of Control in accordance with the requirements of the Franchise and have filed an FCC Form 394 with the Franchise Authority (the “Application”); and 

WHEREAS, the Franchise Authority has reviewed the Application, followed all required procedures in order to consider and act upon the Application, considered the comments of all interested parties, and concluded that Acquiror has the legal, financial and technical qualifications of Acquiror to indirectly control Franchisee,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED AS FOLLOWS:

SECTION 1.  The Franchise Authority hereby accepts the Application and consents to the Change of Control, all in accordance with the terms of the Franchise and applicable law.

SECTION 2.  Subject to compliance with the terms of this Resolution, any action necessary with respect to the Change of Control has been duly and validly taken.

SECTION 3.  This Resolution shall be deemed effective as of the date of its passage.

This Resolution shall have the force of a continuing agreement with Franchisee and Acquiror, and Franchise Authority shall not amend or otherwise alter this Resolution with the consent of Franchisee and Acquiror.  

PASSED, ADOPTED AND APPROVED this 16th day of November, 2015 at the meeting of the Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees.  


By: _________________________


Title:         Mayor

ATTEST:

_______________________________

Village Clerk

Open to the Floor:
Village resident, Mary Rice, in response to the leaves being piled up on the road, offered to look into finding an area where leaves could be dropped off for compost.  

The Mayor stated that there has been a lot of run-off from Har-Mil Road and the Masonic Temple.  We need to look into doing something better with the drainage to keep the water and mud running into the road and into the storm drain.  

Mrs. Rice also stated that she wanted to start a discussion regarding the intersection of North Pearl and Secor.  There is a misalignment of the stop signs, and no one stops when then enter Secor.  There is no stop sign at Crown St. and Secor.  There was a stop sign before on the right side of the road, but now it’s on the left side.  Mrs. Rice would like to put in a request that someone look into whether that intersection should be a three-way stop and not being able to stop on the right side of the road due to cars parking there.  The Mayor stated the Village will take a look into it.  
The Board of Trustees went into Executive Session at 8:01.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:57, upon motion by Trustee Pack McCarthy seconded by Trustee Duncan enacted all in favor.
Respectfully presented, 

Pauline T. Minners

Village Clerk

